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Mr. President, 

Ghana extends a warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of Burkina Faso to the 3rd UPR Cycle. 
My delegation commends the adoption of several domestic legislations by the Government of Burkina Faso to promote and protect human rights and rule of law in the country, in particular legislations to combat the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography, and to prevent and punish the crime of torture and related practices among others. 
Ghana welcomes the establishment by Burkina Faso of independent Commissions of Enquiry in the aftermath of the October 2014 uprising and the September 2015 failed coup in a bid to bringing the perpetrators to justice and reparation to victims. 
My delegation also notes with appreciation the positive measures taken by the Government to fight terrorism, such as the creation of a counter-terrorism force and a national committee to counter terrorism.

Ghana recommends Burkina Faso:

i. Consider allocating adequate financial resources to improve health care infrastructure, midwife training, maternal health, and access to emergency obstetric care;
ii. Investigate all allegations of human rights abuses by self-defence groups and bring suspected perpetrators to justice; and 
iii. Continue to provide sufficient resources to the National Human Rights Commission to enable it carry out its mandate.

Ghana wishes Burkina Faso every success with the review process. 

I thank you.        

